Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Jerald D. Ryan on March 23, 2020. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 

The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 46, No. 150, of the August 3, 2020, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner ask the Board for Clarification of s. 489.103, Fla. Stat., specifically if a person wants to forgo getting a contractor’s license and decides instead to work on someone’s property as a licensed contractor can he do the following: file a power or attorney signed by the homeowner and present it to the building authority; have the owner obtain an owner builder permit and then commence working as a licensed contractor; and or obtain recorded power of attorney an sign the necessary documents designating him as the owner of the property and commence work as an owner builder. The Board’s Order, filed on November 4, 2020, declines to answer the Petition because the questions raised arise from the past actions of third parties that have already occurred and because the dispute between the parties is currently being litigated.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Daniel Biggins, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1039, (850) 487-1395, or by electronic mail – Donald.Shaw@myfloridalicense.com.
